ISRP Comment/Question: Fund. Review in two years. At that time the proposers should have participated in writing an umbrella proposal for all the white sturgeon projects in the basin. Project leaders should develop a long-term strategy and should present a plan to show how they are cumulatively moving towards objectives. Project leaders should invite an independent scientific review and produce a peer-reviewed synthesis on the state of the science on Columbia River white sturgeon.

Response:  It appears the ISRP is recommending review in September 2001.  The project is currently working under a 5-year work plan (October 1997 - September 2002).  Project sponsors would like to add this peer-reviewed synthesis as a major component of the final report for the 5-year period and the FY2002 work plan.  The effect is to push back the "review" by one year, but this timing will allow the sponsors to incorporate findings from the multi-year approach.

ISRP Comment/Question: They have been diligent in publishing their results in peer-review scientific literature. However, the cost is high and the ISRP’s 1998 recommendation for an independent review of white sturgeon in the Basin has not occurred. 

Response: The budget has decreased approximately 4% from FY1999.  The budget will continue to decrease in future years as research tasks are completed, and the project focuses on mitigation activities and monitoring those activities.  This project includes all work currently underway to mitigate and restore white sturgeon populations downstream from Lake Roosevelt in the Columbia River, and downstream from Lower Granite Dam in the Snake River; however, funding comprises less than 2% of the total BPA budget for resident and anadromous fish projects.  Funding for all sturgeon projects comprises only about 5% of the resident and anadromous fish budget.

In 1998 ISRP recommended "a programmatic review of the sturgeon work, including this project.”  Project accomplishments and its current 5-year work plan were reviewed by the Northwest Power Planning Council in April 1997.  Propagation and transplant tasks were specifically reviewed by NPPC staff in January 1998.  Project sponsors ask for definition of an independent programmatic review and the surrounding process.
